Please ask for: Alethea Fuller Telephone Number: 0121 626 6060 wmpcc@west-midlands.pnn.police.uk

Our reference: 2020-00840



Sent by e-mail to: request-684344-c77d0db6@whatdotheyknow.com

Date: 21 September 2020

Dear Mr Nelson,

Thank you for your request for information received in this office on 13 August 2020 in which you asked:

In respect of grants made by the Home Office from the Safer Streets Fund please provide the following information:

- 1. Did your office apply?
- 2. Provide a copy of your application(s)
- 3. Provide a copy of any grant letter(s) received together with any conditions attached to the grant(s)
- 4. Any information held with regards to ongoing revenue costs not covered by the Home Office grant.

In response to your request, I can confirm:

- 1. Yes.
- 2. Please find application attached titled '2020-00840 Response to Question 2' the following documents also relate to the application:
 - a) 2.1.2 C1 West Midlands OPCC Primary
 - b) 2.1.3 EVA West Midlands OPCC Primary
 - c) 2.1.4 C2 West Midlands OPCC Primary
 - d) 2.1.5 C3 West Midlands OPCC Primary
 - e) 2.1.6 C4 West Midlands OPCC Primary
 - f) Budget toolkit West Midlands OPCC Primary
 - g) West Mids OPCC SSF Primary Hillfields
- 3. Please find the documents titled as follows attached:
 - a) Email dated 27/7/20 informing us of the outcome
 - b) Grant return template
 - c) 52 Hillfields Cov spreadsheet (with details of milestones and deliverables, and projected expenditure)
 - d) 52 Hillfields Cove Word document with details of deliverables and KPIs.

4. The West Midlands Police and Crime Commissioner will not be incurring any costs associated with this project and has no plans for any on-going revenue commitment.

In order to be of some assistance I have included the following in for your perusal: https://www.gov.uk/government/news/safer-streets-fund-to-tackle-burglary-and-theft

Freedom of Information Right of Appeal

Any person who has requested information from West Midlands Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner and is unhappy with the way their request for information has been handled can request a review of their case.

A request for review must be made in writing by letter or email to the Legal Advisor to the Police and Crime Commissioner. You should include the reference number of your request if you have it, and outline why you are requesting the review to:

The Legal Advisor
West Midlands Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner
Lloyd House
Birmingham
B4 6NQ

Telephone: 0121 626 6060

All requests for review will be recorded. Receipt of a request for internal review will be acknowledged and the appellant informed of an estimated date for determining the outcome. West Midlands Officer of the Police and Crime Commissioner will attempt to respond to internal reviews as soon as practicable and in any case within two months.

All investigations will be undertaken by the Legal Advisor.

The result of any internal review will be communicated to the appellant outlining the decisions taken.

If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire

SK9 5AF Telephone: 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 Website: www.ico.gov.uk

There is no charge for making a request for internal review or appeal to the Information Commissioner.

Yours sincerely

Alethea Fuller Deputy Chief Executive